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DARSHAM PARISH COUNCIL
MEETING – 14TH JUNE 2016

MINUTES [ approved by councillors on 12-07-16]

There were no public comments on agenda items.
06-1 - The chairman, Robin Leggate, welcomed councillors Keith Rolfe, Chris Poupard, Jasmine Backhouse, Ernie Hare, Simon Manning and Jean Loveridge. John Butler was absent. The clerk, Caroline Cardwell, was in attendance. Also attending were Raymond Catchpole [SCD councillor] and Michael Gower [Suffolk County councillor]

   06-2 – Declarations of interest and any dispensations allowed – none

06-3 – Minutes of the previous meeting [10-05-16] were approved and signed as a true record.

06-4 - Matters arising – rubbish had been cleared from beside footpath; the clerk was asked to get quotes for professional cleaning of the War Memorial

06-5 – Finances - balances at 31-05-16: c/acct: 5,528.38; sav/acct: 4,600.46; Total assets -  £10,128.84;  Cheques were approved as follows: - 710 to SALC  for 144.93 [sub and mags]; 711 to C. Cardwell for 298.64 [may/jun net sal]; 712 – void; 713 – to HMRC  for 111.80 [tax to jul]; 714 to Vernon Pearl for 344.55 [railings]; 715 to EACH for 144.60 [don. Coffee morn]; 716 to Michael Shipp for 208.00 [repair of sign bench]; 717 to Jasmine Backhouse for 30.64 [orchard stuff]; 718 to Village Hall for 15.00 [rent for coffee morning]

06-6 – Planning – councillors noted DC/16/2130/VLA and clerk’s comments that it was simply a variation of the S. 106 responsibility for the development  at land adjoining Mill House;  councillors also noted SCDC permission for tree felling at Carpe Diem, The Street.

06-7 – Correspondence – received and discussed.

06-8 – Reports from County, District and parish councillors –
· Raymond Catchpole [Suffolk Coastal District councillor]  commented on various possibilities concerning devolution plans for Eastern Counties and how it might affect District and County Councils and the future political balances. He discussed the continuing merger of WDC and SCDC and the financial implications of that move RC also said that his next year’s Enabling Communities budget was now open for new applications, but capital and revenue grants are on hold at present.  The chairman thanked Raymond Catchpole for coming to the meeting.
· Cllr. Ernie Hare – no news from SPLG at present; everything seems to depend on Hinckley Point plans going through.

· Cllr. Jean Loveridge – parish footpaths are very overgrown, [later note to say that the paths had been tidied up]. Concerns over the cycle path on A12 led councillors to arrange to trim back the grass and adjoining hedge themselves;  The chairman to arrange.
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· Cllr. Chris Poupard – problems with water pump as the controller has failed, but a new one has been ordered. CP would check with prime Irrigation to have a simpler switch. There had been complaints about weeds on  3 plots; CP to draft letter for clerk to send to all holders.
· Cllr. Jasmine Backhouse – orchard report: 2 of the trees are not flourishing; she has bought more weed suppressing matting and pegs.  Thanks to George Jackson for work clearing and cutting, his invoice awaited. CP to get weedkiller and spray round trees.

· Cllr. Keith Rolfe – Village Hall future had received a welcome improvement with the sale of the land for the new development

· Cllr. Simon Manning raised concerns over the state of the Street road surface; clerk asked to contact PBC’ SCDC to get it re-instated after building works.

· Michael Gower [Suffolk county councillor] – briefly commented on the devolution plans.The chairman thanked MG for his attendance.

06-9 – Any other business – the coffee morning had been most successful with  £144.60 raised for EACH. The chairman thanked everyone for their help. The telephone box on Coronation Square had been re-painted by David Stanley and looked very smart; thanks to DS.  Councillors noted that the new seat round the village sign has been re-built and the railing at Fairfields has been installed – both welcome improvements in the village.
06-10 – Next meeting – 12th July 2016.
The meeting closed at 8.40pm
